MacMichael, Mary

From:

Silverstein, Mark

Sent:

Friday, April 01, 2016 10:39 AM

To: Subject: MacMichael, Mary FW: Meeting at Rowan

Put on agenda thks

From: Sole, Drew

Sent: Friday, April 01, 2016 9:36 AM **To:** Silverstein, Mark; Henry, Scott

Cc: Sneathen, Danielle; George R. Duthie, AIA, PP; Chuck Romanoli

Subject: Meeting at Rowan

On Thursday March 31 I attended the kick off meeting at Rowan that we were invited to pertaining to the traffic light construction. This is a listing of basic notes that I took.

May 13, 2016 - The "Rowan side" of the driveway work will start.

May 16, 2016 - The "Rowan side" of Bowe Blvd traffic light construction will start.

Any time after June 16, 2016 the High School driveway and parking lot construction will begin. Once that starts there will be NO access to the High School from Bowe Blvd. all traffic must come in from Carpenter Street. The work at the High School must will be completed on or before August 26, 2016.

There will be NO detours during any of the construction. There will be traffic control flaggers and there could be days where only one lane of Bowe Blvd. will be open at any time after construction starts on May 16, 2016. This could make for difficulty getting in or out of the front of the High School and the Beach building.

August 19, 2016 the new traffic light will go into steady flashing mode and on August 26, 2016 the light will go "active".

The meeting lasted approximately 45 minutes.

Drew Sole